#### Hazelwood Christian Church

1400 W. University Avenue Muncie, Indiana 47303

ph: (765) 282-5969; fax: (765) 282-5569 e-mail: hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com www.hazelwoodchurch.org

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister
Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor
Mary Ann Matchett, Moderator
Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 9 a.m.; Contemporary Worship, 10:45 a.m.
Coffee Fellowship, 10:15 a.m. and 12 noon; Church School, 10:10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.

Hazelwoods Statement of Calling: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share Godos love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christos mission.

Motto: Our BEST for Christ

#### Christian Ministries of Delaware County Lenten Sermon Series

The theme this year is "The Last Week of the Life of Jesus." Each service begins at noon, and ends at 12:30 p.m. Gethsemane United Methodist Church is hosting this year's services. Upcoming dates and speakers are:

**April 13**, Father Chris Weldon, St. Francis Catholic Church. "The New Commandment." Mancino's will be catering lunch. A \$5 donation is suggested.

**Good Friday**, **April 22**, **noon**. Community Good Friday service at First Baptist Church, 309 E. Adams, featuring Masterworks Chorale performing "Mozart's Requiem."



# HAZELWOOD LEAVES

### April 7, 2011



This year's Lenten study continues on **Friday evenings through April 15,** at **6:30 p.m.,** in the Sulanke Fellowship House. Light refreshments will be available. Join us as we complete our journey through Lent, and look forward to the joy of Easter.

Child care will be available if requested.

# M.A.G.I.C. Men's Breakfast Men's Prayer Breakfa

Sunday, April 10 7:45 a.m.

#### **Sulanke Fellowship House**

Hazelwood men of all ages are invited to a full, hearty breakfast. Devotions, discussion, and fellowship are also on the "menu."



Sign Up To Pray

The Week of Prayer sign-up board is available in the

Rotunda. Sign up to spend an hour or more with God in quiet reflection and prayer. The Week of Prayer begins at 1 p.m., on Palm Sunday, and continues 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., each day of Holy Week, **April 17 - 23**.

Prayer resources and communion will be available in the Chapel, in the southwest corner of the Sanctuary. You also may choose to pray at home, or other quiet place of your choosing. Please select the time and place that best suits your schedule.

Christian Ministries Food Pantry Schedule:

In the past, Hazelwood has helped Terrestrial Temple with volunteers to sack groceries. Their next scheduled

dates are **April 13, 14 & 15.** Contact Cheryll Crose, 759-8655, if you have three hours one of these mornings to help. Thank you.



#### April 10 - 15, 2011

SUNDAY	
Preschool	
Sunday	

• M.A.G.I.C. Men's Fellowship breakfast, 7:45 a.m.

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Celebrate! Team meeting, 1 p.m., East Room.

• Youth, 5 p.m.

**MONDAY** 

• Miriam C.W.F. group, 6 p.m., Cartwright Hall kitchen.

TUESDAY

• Mary/Martha C.W.F. group, 2 p.m., Jeane Garrett's home.

WEDNESDAY

• Parents' Day Out, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m., P.D.O. room.

• Elders, 5 p.m.

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary.

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Handbell choir, 6 p.m., choir room.

• Vocal choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

• College Bible Study, 8:30 p.m.

**THURSDAY** 

• Parents' Day Out, 9 a.m. - 12:30 p.m., P.D.O. room.

**FRIDAY** 

• Parents' Day Out, 9 a.m. - 12:30 p.m., P.D.O. room.

• Friday Men's Lunch, noon. Host: Gene Dobson.

• Lenten Study, 6:30 p.m.

• Euchre Fellowship, 7:30 p.m.

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.

A special reception will be held this Sunday, April 10, during the 10:10 a.m. coffee fellowship, to show our appreciation to our retiring

Nursery Attendants, Billie Sommers and Rhonda Keith.

Please join us to thank them for their dedicated and loving service to our Hazelwood babies!



### April 17 - 23

SUNDAY Palm Sunday • Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

• A Week of Prayer vigil begins, 1 p.m., Chapel in the southwest corner of the Sanctuary, or at a quiet place of your choosing.

• Youth, 5 p.m.

**TUESDAY** 

• Trustees, 5:30 p.m.

• Cabinet, 7 p.m., Rotunda.

WEDNESDAY

• Parents' Day Out, 9 a.m. - 3 p.m., P.D.O. room.

• Women's Organization Spring Tea, 1 p.m.

• Jones Scholarship Committee, 4 p.m.

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary.

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Handbell choir, 6 p.m., Sulanke Fellowship House.

• Vocal Choir, 7:15 p.m., Sulanke Fellowship House.

• College Bible Study, 8:30 p.m.

THURSDAY Maundy Thursday • Parents' Day Out, 9 a.m. - 12:30 p.m., P.D.O. room.

• Maundy Thursday congregational supper, 6 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Maundy Thursday worship, 7 p.m., Sanctuary.

FRIDAY Good Friday • NO Preschool.

• NO Men's lunch.

• Office closes at noon.

**SATURDAY** 

• Annual youth-sponsored Children's Easter Egg Hunt for children 5th grade and younger, 10 a.m. Meet in the Rotunda. Chi Rho and CYF helpers meet at 9 a.m.

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.

#### Dr. John Rosemond is coming to Muncie! April 17 & 18, 2011

Appearance sponsored by The Committee for Integrity Enhancement, The Star Press, Union Chapel Ministries Dr. John Rosemond has authored several books including *The Well-Behaved Child, Discipline that REALLY Works!, Making the "Terrible" Twos Terrific!*, and *Parenting By The Book*. His weekly column is syndicated in 250 newspapers across the nation, including *The Star Press*. Dr. Rosemond is acclaimed for his straightforward, no-nonsense approach to parenting and discipline. To learn more about him, his books, and to hear an audio clip, visit www.rosemond.com.

#### Sunday, April 17 - 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.

Union Chapel (Public Forum)

Rosemond topic: "Parenting By The Book"

\*There will be a \$5 admission fee for each adult over age 18. Scholarships are available upon request. Childcare will be available, but children MUST be pre-registered by April 11 to ensure adequate staffing. Childcare registration forms are available at area churches or can be completed online at <a href="https://www.unionchapel.com">www.unionchapel.com</a>.

#### Monday, April 18: 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

Cornerstone Center for the Arts

Rosemond topic: "You Are More Than Just A Mom"

Forum for mothers hosted by The Star Press

\*Free to all!

#### Monday, April 18: 4:00 - 5:30 p.m.

Northside Middle School

Rosemond topic: "Home Reform, Not School Reform" Forum for educators hosted by Muncie Community Schools \*Free to all! Refreshments provided.

#### Monday, April 18: 7:00 - 8:30 p.m.

Northside Middle School

Rosemond Keynote address - "Unplugged"

Committee for Integrity Enhancement Awards Ceremony

\*Free to all!

Special thanks to The Community Foundation and Ball Brothers Foundation

#### JOYS AND CONCERNS . . .

Herb Myers is a patient at IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.

Mauri Mangas, Ed Sanderson, and Charles Bebout have been released from IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.

#### **Congratulations to:**

Mike and Kristin Schumacker, upon the birth of daughter, Elaina Marie, on Friday, March 25. Big sister is Emma Denise.

#### **In Appreciation:**

"Larry and I would like to thank everyone who sent cards, called, or kept Larry in your prayers during his knee replacement surgery. He is doing very well, and he starts his outside physical therapy at C.I.O. this Monday. Thanks also to Rev. Colby for being there when we needed him!"

#### Larry and Sonja Rees

"My sister and I would like to express our sincere gratitude for all your thoughts, prayers, meals, calls, visits, and many other expressions of support following the death of our mother, Betsy Shults.

"It is such a comfort and a blessing to know that we have such a loving and supportive Hazelwood family. Thank you for always being there for our entire family, and for helping us to feel God's loving arms wrapped around us."

Wendy Rees and Janice Sypolt

"Barb and I very much appreciate your visits, concerns, prayers and the bright bouquet of flowers during my long hospital stay. Blessings," *Ed Sanderson* 

Read the Bible in a Year					
Day 99	April 10	I Kings 10-12	Day 106	April 17	II Kings 10-12
Day 100	April 11	I Kings 13-15	Day 107	April 18	II Kings 13-15
Day 101	April 12	I Kings 16-18	Day 108	April 19	II Kings 16-18
Day 102	April 13	I Kings 19-22	Day 109	April 20	II Kings 19-21
Day 103	April 14	II Kings 1-3	Day 110	April 21	II Kings 22-25
Day 104	April 15	II Kings 4-6	Day 111	April 22	I Chronicles 1-6
Day 105	April 16	II Kings 7-9	Day 112	April 23	I Chronicles 7-9

The next scheduled *Lunch and Discussion* get-together is **Sunday**, **May 15**, **12:15 p.m.**, Cartwright Hall.

### Enroll now for **Preschool News:**



From Rebecca Swander Preschool Director 765-284-2430 ext. 25

Registration for the 2011-2012 school year has started and our classes are quickly filling up! If you are interested in registering your child or know someone who would be interested, please contact Rebecca Swander at 284-2430. Information and Registration forms are available in the church, and on our website: www.hazelwoodpreschool.org.

Our annual Preschool Sunday is this Sunday, April 10. This is an opportunity for Hazelwood Christian Preschool to share its ministry with the congregation of Hazelwood Christian Church. The preschool children from the 3-4 year old and 4-5 year old classes will combine to sing a few songs. Rebecca Swander, director, will present a special video sermon. Students from all of the classes will be featured in this video. There will also be a reception between services with a display of all of the preschool classes art projects throughout the school year. We hope many preschool families and congregation members can join us for this special service!

During the month of May, our volunteers from Ball State University will be done with school. We need some help and would like to invite you to help in our classrooms. The preschool needs volunteers for both our morning and afternoon classes throughout the week. The morning class is from 9:00-11:30 and the afternoon class is from 12:30-3:00. Please contact Rebecca Swander if you are interested in helping in the classroom.

As always, we invite the members of Hazelwood Christian Church to visit our preschool. We have a wonderful program and ministry!

Note: Please be kind and welcoming to our preschool families this Sunday. Leave some "good" parking spots, up close, for parents with young children. Also, front rows in the Sanctuary and Cartwright Hall, will be designated for preschool families. Thank you.



Preschool Sunday April 10, 2011

#### It's Camp Time Again!

This year's camp theme is "Wilderness Survival." If you are wondering how to survive the wilderness, or just life in general as a Christian youth, then you will want to attend. As always, there are multiple opportunities to attend camp, either at Camp Barbee or Camp Bedford. All eighth grade youth also are invited to camp at Camp Camby this summer.

Camp is a great time to meet new friends, catch up with old camp friends, and learn about God in fun and creative ways. Prayerfully consider attending this year.

This year, the **registration deadline** is **Thursday**, **April 21**. Registration forms are available in the church office or the Rotunda. All forms must be turned in to the church office by this date. Hazelwood will pay half the cost of camp for all active youth. A listing of the camps available this summer was printed in the March 24 *Hazelwood Leaves*. For more information and registration forms, contact Sara Laroche at the church office, 282-5969.





"Dear Family and Friends,

"Walk MS: East Central Indiana 2011," is right around the corner. On Saturday, **April 16**, Larry, our daughter Michelle, and I [Toni] will be participating in this event at Ball State University. Michelle and Toni will be walking. Larry will be riding his power wheelchair.

"We would feel honored if you would support our efforts by making a monetary donation to sponsor us as we walk. Your support can, and will, make changes in the lives of the thousands afflicted with MS. Any amount you can donate will be appreciated.

"Donations can be sent to Toni Carter, 5107 W. Preakness Ct., Muncie, 47304, or given to Michelle. Checks should be made payable to 'National Multiple Sclerosis Society,' with <u>Muncie Walk</u> on the memo line. All donations are tax-deductible.

"God bless all of you, and thank you in advance for any donation. Prayers accepted, also!"

Larry, Toni and Michelle Carter

#### **2011 HAZELWOOD GRADUATES**

Graduate of:	High School	Technical school
	College	Graduate school
Name of Institution:		
If other th	an high school: Major_	
Degree:		
Future pla	ins:	
_		
Number of lunch res	servations requested:	
	_	

#### **Graduating Students and Families**

If you are a graduate, or you have a Hazelwood graduate in the family, please let us know! High School and College graduates will be recognized in both worship services on May 1, 2011. <u>Only those whose names we receive can be honored.</u>

A lunch for Hazelwood graduates, and their immediate families, will also be held, May 1st, at 12:30 p.m.

Please fill out the form above, and send or bring it to the church office as soon as possible. The **reservation deadline** for the lunch is **April 17**!

We look forward to honoring you for this milestone, as you look forward to the future God has prepared for you.



# EASTER IS COMING . . . TIME TO DECORATE!



It will soon be time to decorate our church with the lovely lilies and other decorations for Spring and Easter. If you would like to help by donating an Easter Lily in memory of, or in honor of, someone this year, please fill out the form below, and send it to the church office with your check, or drop it in the offering plate.

We <u>will not be able</u> to take telephone orders. Each gift is \$15, and you will be entitled to take a lily home with you after Easter. Names will be listed in the bulletins on Easter morning.

Thank you!

Easter Decoration Gift Order						
Deadline to receive orders is April 13, 2011.						
# of Lilies orde	ered (@\$15 each)					
Given by						
In memory of _						
In honor of _						
_						

Payment must accompany your request. Please enclose check, payable to Hazelwood, in the amount of \$15 for each gift (lily) ordered.

2011 0407

## **Holy Week Schedule**

April 17 - April 24



and 10:45 a.m. The children process with palms at the beginning of each service.



#### **Week of Prayer** AWEEK RAYER April 17 - 23

1 p.m., Sunday, April 17, through 7 p.m., Saturday, April 23.



#### **April 21**

**Congregation Dinner**, 6 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

Worship with hand washing, communion and sacred music. 7 p.m., Sanctuary.



Children through 5th grade. Meet at 10 a.m. in the Rotunda. Bring your own Easter basket.



Traditional Worship, 9 a.m., Sanctuary.

Celebrate! Service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

#### **Easter Egg Hunt** Saturday, April 23 10 a.m.

All children, ages newborn - 5th grade, are welcome to join the Chi Rho and CYF youth for our annual Easter Egg Hunt. We will meet in the Rotunda, and the egg hunting will begin at 10 a.m. There will be age-specific areas designated for the children to search. Be sure to bring an Easter basket to hold all your

Chi Rho and CYF helpers need to be at the church by 9 a.m. to hide the eggs.



goodies!

#### It's a Bridal Shower...

#### for Krystal Dodd!

Krystal (K.J.) Dodd and Scott Kolodchak

are making plans to be married by Rev. Colby Smith. K.J. and Scott are members of Hazelwood, and they attend the Celebrate service.

Laura Bennett is hosting a shower for K.J. on Saturday, April 30, at 1 p.m., in Cartwright Hall. The congregation is invited to share in this happy occasion. Please **R.S.V.P.** to Laura, 717-2119, by April 18.



#### Graduate **Pictures Needed!**

If you have a high school or a college

graduate in your family this year, we'd like to honor them during the Celebrate! service with a picture presentation. If you want to provide a baby picture and a current picture, you may submit them to Marianna Gill no later than Monday, April **25.** She will scan any pictures received, and then promptly return them. You may also e-mail them to her at hccmgill@gmail.com. It was great to see the pictures last year, and we'd like to continue the enjoyment this year.



Our new website has gone live!

Look for us at:

#### www.hazelwoodchurch.org

We will be constantly building and adding to it, so check back often!



#### "Ring and Sing" for Buley

The 2011 Spring Concert

of our Handbell Choir and Adult Choir will be a charity fund-raiser in support of the Buley Center. The program on Wednesday evening, April 27, at 7 p.m., will be a Dessert Concert with both delicious refreshments and

The Hazelwood handbell and vocal choirs will perform individual and combined numbers.

delightful music for all.

The Dessert Concert will take place in The Sulanke Fellowship House. Please invite your friends and relatives.

There is no admission charge, however, free-will donations will be accepted for the Buley Center.

#### **Springtime** is **Softball Sign-up Time**

Sign-up sheets, for Men's and Coed teams to participate in the summer, church league softball games, are on [ the Library desk at the church. You can also contact Andy Rees at lareesr1@att.net, to add your name to the list. Sign up and play ball!